
Rotary News & Notes
Announcements from Craig

 On Oct. 8, the Wisconsin 
Supreme Court Justices will 
presenting at our Rotary 
meeting, thanks to Scott 
Woldt.  Our meeting that 
day will be at the EAA 
Museum (we secured the 
facility at no charge, thanks 
to Elissa Lines).  We have 
invited the Downtown and 
Morning Clubs as well, but 
first seating will go to our 
club members and guests.  
Please sign up to attend 
using the sheets out on the 
tables.  We will also have a 
Roundtable that day, but 
don’t miss this.

 Last week we were at the 
United Way Campaign 
Kickoff – thanks to 
everyone who attended, and 
thanks to Rick Vanderloop 
for the great lunch!  

Other Announcements
Mike Scott announced that Barb 
Herzog is heading up Scrabble for 
Literacy and we have decided to 
sponsor a team.  We are looking for 
four SW Rotarians to make up our 
team – see Mike or Amy 
Montgomery for more information. 

Vicki Beltran is working on putting 
together a Rotary golf outing –
shoot her an email by next week if 

you are interested, and from those 
interested she’ll coordinate a date 
and time that work best.  

Doug Seefeldt, Dragonboat 
Captain, announced that the 
Southwest Strokers will be racing in 
their first heat at 8:12.  Maps are on 
the tables for members who want to 
stop out and cheer us on. 

Ken Friedman thanked the club for 
the success of Shared Harvest thus 
far.  With grant funds, Ken has 
purchased a Southwest Rotary 
banner and tent to use at the Farm 
Market.  Any Rotarians who can 
help out collecting and distributing 
fresh produce on Tuesday mornings 
should give Ken a call.  We are in 
need of larger vehicles to distribute 
the produce as donations have been 
great.  Members who have gardens 
can bring their excess produce to 
our booth at the Farm Market at 
Festival Foods or to Rotary 
meetings. The mission of this 
project is to make locally-grown 
produce available to food pantries 
and meal programs in our 
community.  

We enjoyed some humor from Dick 
Ames.  Dick, the females at the 
meeting say a special “thank you” 
for the chocolate.  (You had to be 
there…) 
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Calendar of Events
Upcoming Programs

Oct 1 Eileen Connelly-Keesler 
and Dave Omachinski:  
Update on SW Rotary 
Fund

Oct 8 The Wisconsin Supreme 
Court Justices at EAA 
Museum (Roundtable)

Oct 15 TBA 

Recurring Events
3rd Mon.
(Oct 20)

Club Board Meeting
4:00 – 5:30, Robbins

Other Rotary Events
Oct 23 Bowling FunRaiser (Electric 

Lounge Lanes) 5pm – 10pm
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Rotary Recipes
Southwest Stroker 
Spread (from Jim 

Chitwood)

1. At the store, buy a 
jar of Jalepeno Jelly 
and two squares of 
cream cheese. 

2. Go home. 

3. Mix them together. 

4. Serve with crackers 
to your favorite 
Dragonboat Team.

This spread was a big hit at 
the Rotary Dragonboat tent. 
Thanks, Jim!

Membership Report 
Submitted by Secretary Jerry 
Krueger

This report is based upon 
membership activity from July 1, 
2007 through June 30, 2008. 

Membership on July 1, 2007 was 
117.  On June 30, 2008 it was 110.  
(Current membership is 111, our 
goal is 125.)  

Last year, 12 members did not meet 
the 50% attendance requirement.

We had 13 new members join the 
club and 18 members left the club.  
One member became an “Honorary 
Member” as of July 1, 2008. 

Two members missed only two 
meetings last year:  Kathy Hanson 
and Mark Stockli.  

We had 17 members with perfect 
attendance (number in parentheses 
indicates consecutive years of 
perfect attendance ):

Bonnie Behnke (7)

Craig Burnett (1)

Marcus Butts (4)

Roy Duxstad (22)

Karen Fredrick (13)

Gregg Garl (15)

David Green (28)

Wendy Hielsberg (4)

Kim Johnson-Thiel (2)

Nancy Leipzig (1)

Amy Montgomery (1)

Doug Seefeld (13)

Tom Shepeck (7)

Bob Stauffer (27)

Bill Thimke (3)

Kate Thome (1)

Rick Vanderloop (13)

The Southwest Strokers had a great day. 
More photos next week!!  

Weekly Invocations
September Melody Wollangk

October Mary Koch

November Ken Friedman

Weekly Greeters                                             
Oct 1 Doug Seefeld

Brad Baumann

Oct 8 Tim Cook

The Hub – Info Please!
hub@oshkoshrotarysouthwest.org

The District Website
http://rotary6270.org

Visit RI’s Website
http://www.rotary.org

New Member Proposal
Name:  Emily Zimmerman
Proposed by:  Melody Wollangk
Occupation:  Attorney with Reff, 
Bavier, Bermingham, & Lim
Second Posting 

Of the things we think, say 
or do:

1. Is it the truth?
2. Is it fair to all concerned?
3. Will it build good will 

and better friendships?
4. Will it be beneficial to all 

concerned?

The Four 
Way Test
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